

PART 1

QUESTIONS 1-5

Which notice (A-H) says this (1-5)?

For questions 1-5, mark the correct letter A-H on your answer sheet.

Example:

0 Get your ticket during your journey.

Answer:

0	A	B	C	D	E	F	G	H
☐	☐	☐	☐	☐	☐	☐	☐	☒

1 You cannot travel by railway until tomorrow.

A

MUSEUM OF TRAVEL AND
TRANSPORT
Entrance free for children

B

Please show your ticket at the
museum entrance

2 Children and parents travel for less with this.

C

**GET CHEAPER TICKETS
WITH A FAMILY RAILCARD**

D

**NO TRAINS TODAY BECAUSE
OF VERY HIGH WINDS**

E

**TRAIN TICKETS WILL COST
MORE FROM 1ST JANUARY**

4 Only adults pay to go in here.

F

8.30 LONDON TRAIN
DELAYED BECAUSE OF FOG

G

**DO NOT GET ON THE
TRAIN WITHOUT A TICKET**

5 This is late because of bad weather.

H

**TICKET OFFICE CLOSED
BUY YOUR TICKET ON
THE TRAIN**

Part 4

Questions 21–27

Read the article about a famous Australian man, called John Flynn.

For questions 21–27, mark **A**, **B** or **C** on your answer sheet.

The Flying Doctor

John Flynn was born in Australia in 1880. His father was a schoolteacher. John studied hard and in 1911 he left the city of Melbourne and went to work in South Australia for the Presbyterian Church. The church wanted to help the sheep farmers who lived in the outback – the countryside area many kilometres from towns and cities. They built a number of small hospitals and found nurses to work in them. But at that time there were only two doctors in all of South Australia.

One story Flynn often told was of Jimmy Darcy. One day Jimmy had an accident on his farm so friends took him to see F.W. Tuckett, who worked at the post office at Halls Creek. It was a journey of 22 km. Tuckett was the only person in the area who knew anything about medicine. He tried to



help but Jimmy was too ill. Tuckett finally talked by radio to a doctor in Perth, a city 1500 km away. The doctor took ten days to arrive. He travelled by car, by horse and on foot and when he arrived, he found that Jimmy was already dead.

Flynn saw that planes could really help people in the outback. He wrote about his idea for a 'Flying Doctor' in 1917 but it wasn't until 1928 that one actually took off. By the 1930s there was a Flying Doctor plane in every part of Australia.

A teaching at a school.
B helping with sheep farming.
C working for the church.

Answer:

0	A	B	C
	☐	☐	☒

- 21** Flynn worked in
- 22** What was the problem in South Australia?
- 23** What does Flynn tell us about Jimmy?
- 24** Why did Jimmy and his friends go to see F.W. Tuckett?
- 25** What did F.W. Tuckett decide to do?
- 26** What do we know about the doctor from Perth?
- 27** The first Flying Doctor plane flew in
- A** a city.
B the countryside.
C a small town.
- A** The nurses weren't very good.
B There were no hospitals.
C There weren't enough doctors.
- A** He lived at Halls Creek.
B He was a farmer.
C He was often ill.
- A** He helped sick people.
B He worked at a post office.
C He was a doctor.
- A** to give Jimmy some medicine
B to go with Jimmy to the city
C to use a radio to get help for Jimmy
- A** He travelled too slowly to save Jimmy.
B He had problems with his car.
C He didn't know the way to Halls Creek.
- A** 1917.
B 1928.
C 1930.